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I am so pleased I can continue writing the Newsletters. For a while it appeared I may 
have to remain silent and that life events to interfere with my writing, but here I am – 
with such an upside down and dangerous world we live in at present, I feel it is 
imperative that I keep writing and recording this family's memories and history, for our 
future generations. 
So please keep your stories coming. 
 
At present Newsletters are only distributed within families, but recently I 'toyed' with the 
idea of going public, via the web and I did discuss this with relative GEOFF, but for now 
I will produce the Newsletters specifically for our families –  or until the world settles 
down, hopefully sooner rather than later. 
 
With deep sympathy and sorrow for the family, I received a note from Geoff in February 
last, telling me his father had passed away. 
 
BRIAN WILLIAM TURNBULL passed away on the 22nd JANUARY, 2017 and was 
buried in French's Forest Bushland Cemetery on the 30th of January. He is the father of 
GEOFF, JOHN and ANDREW and Grandpa to Geoff's children Katie and Robbie. 
 
I was saddened by Brian's death as he was one of our originals. When Percy and I 
began writing the news we had just 50 recipients and Brian is one who received our 
News from the beginning. 
 
It has been such a very wet late summer, specifically in northern NSW and south/west 
Queensland and I’ve been expecting letters of misfortune from relatives in flooded 
areas, but not one letter has arrived so maybe all have escaped the floods.  
Considering the fact that any relative caught in floods may have moved north from the 
Hawkesbury area once upon a time and would be well equipped to handle floods.  If 
you did get caught please let us know how you got along. 
 
At times, I receive letters which shock, sadden or astound me and it's at these times 
when I get a genuine idea of just how far we've spread in a couple of hundred years and 
how big a family we have become.  
 
It's with sadness I have to report another of our recent family losses did occur on the 



31st January 2017. Thomas Phillips died at 30 years of age. His unfortunate passing 
was one of "those" which are happening far too frequently, lately. Tom was the son of 
Darryl and Mary PHILLIPS.  Mary is the Turnbull sister of the late Doug, Ian, Colin and 
John. So much sadness for this family once again and we extend our deepest sympathy 
to them. 
 
Most of us are just ordinary hard-working folk, happy to be called Australians, but we 
are a mixture of 'doers' and 'thinkers' in varied occupations. 
 
Few would have known retired politician Phil Ruddock, but his sister is married to Cliff 
Johnston, {the 1802 pioneer Johnston’s} and his grandmother other was a Turnbull, yes 
one of our mob. 
Right across this country we have family who descend from JOHN and ANN 
TURNBULL, {arr. Ebenezer 1802} in every level of education, law, politics and every 
other occupation imaginable.    
Many know their Turnbull ancestry and many are still searching, but somewhere along 
the way many descend from a daughter and don't now have the Turnbull name, but that 
doesn't make them any less a Turnbull. We also know there is more than 50 different 
Turnbull families in Australia and New Zealand. THOUGH WE HAVE SOME GREAT 
SUCCESSFUL BLOKES IN OUR ANCESTRY, we've also produced a powerful group of 
girls in a couple of hundred years, many of whom have also made their mark on our 
history. 
  
In the latest EBENEZER CHURCH NEWS, you will note their 208 years  
Heritage celebration is coming up in June. 
 
Recently new information about another Scottish connection to the Turnbulls arrived in 
my mail and I'll include it all....as follows. 
Grahame THOM lives in Victoria and has been another recipient of our News also from 
the beginning - His connection to the TURNBULLS came via Sarah TURNBULL who 
married Charles James BULLIVANT in 1852, in Sydney. A book has now been written 
by cousins, MARGARET MILLER and GRAHAME THOM, about the early years of this 
Bullivant family. 

                                     



 



 
Sarah Turnbull was the daughter of RALPH 1 {born 1791 London} and his 2nd wife 
Mary Ann Riley.   
 
Grahame and his sister Carole are off to Scotland in August to attend the MacThomas 
Clan gathering and the Edinburgh Military Tattoo, WOW, they will be marching in the 
Tattoo big clan march, representing Australia, I guess, HOW EXCITING. 
  
FOLLOWING the good news often comes the bad. IN JANUARY, we celebrated Fred 
Wrights 98th birthday, and he appeared to be in good health for a man his age, but not 



much later his health took a turn for the worse and he died on the 27th of February 
2017.  FRED was a wonderful man who spent years searching for his ancestors - it had 
been rumored for a long time that he belonged to the Hawkesbury Turn bulls, but he 
could never get proof. The truth did come for him in an unexpected meeting when in 
Parkes in NSW, not so long ago.  On that day, he just happened to run into the person, 
who knew the truth of what he had spent a big part of his life, searching for. YES, HE 
WAS THE G'SON OF THOMAS and Mary Riley, THE SON OF JAMES WRIGHT AND 
MARY ANN TURNBULL - but I think we all know the tragedy of that union and I won't 
repeat it. 
Rest in Peace, Fred. 
 
I think we all recognize now, we have a 'history' with a nose. IT'S CROOKED.  The 
men of our family have 'it' far more prominently than the girls, but girls do have it too. It's 
been my habit to check the nose of every new Turnbull I see or a new Turnbull photo I 
receive.  I've suspected it's a clue to who we are/were, but UNTIL very recently I'd 
never come across a different family of Turnbull's with that facial feature in Australia, 
BUT NOW I HAVE AND HE MAY BE A RELATIVE. 
 
I had been corresponding with RICHARD TURNBULL for some time when the subject 
of THE nose came up and was astounded to learn RICHARD HAS A CROOKED 
NOSE, a very prominent one. 
Because of what I'm involved with I have not been able to meet him personally, but he 
has done a DNA test which shows he has dominant links to Scotland and the UK. 
I'LL come back to the nose later, but Richard has a great story to tell as he came to 
Australia from South Africa. 
 
2016 INDUCTEES, COACHES HALL OF FAME. 
 



 
 



 
 
RICHARD TURNBULLs family emigrated from Scotland to South Africa in 1797, then 
from South Africa to Australia in 1997. The family now lives in Orange in NSW. 
After arriving he soon established his own Health and Wellness business, calling it 
BODY DYNAMICS.   
It operated similarly to his South African business. 
Richard now works for his son Matt in Wagga Wagga and if you’re interested in finding 
more about this Wellness program, simply type in the search box - BODY DYNAMICS 
HEALTH - and you will see extensive information about all this family does. 
Also, Richard has been left a huge gift of VERY OLD paper Turnbull information from 
hundreds of years ago in Scotland about his Turnbull family. He forwarded to me a 
couple of them, one of much interest to me.... is below............. 
 
 



 
  
YOU SHOULD NOT HAVE A PROBLEM READING THIS ONE - It mentions a JOHN 
TURNBULL in GLASGOW in January 1801 - that is the date very close to the day 
JOHN TURNBULL 1801 arrived in SYDNEY COVE and later wrote in a book he wrote 
stating it was 110 degrees that day. 
I HOPE RICHARD WILL RELESASE OTHER OLD DOCUMENTS IN THE HOPE WE 
MAYBE ABLE TO MAKE SENSE OF SOME OTHER THINGS WE READ. 
 
 
Regards 
Marie Turnbull 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


